PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 16, 2009
PRESENT: Board member Robert Phillips, Barney Brower, John Vadney , and Marilyn Salvione Chairing. 
ABSENT: 
Walt Ryan
Marilyn Salvione called the meeting to order at 6:30PM
MOTION:  Upon motion made by Barney Brower and 2nd by Robert Phillips the minutes from the August 19, 2009 meeting  were approved as written by the Clerk with the following correction: to delineate any wetlands that a survey may reflect on the said parcel. All in favor, (4)  Vadney, Phillips, Salvione, and Brower.
OLD BUSINESS
1     Roger Barnowski-Site Plan-update

       State Hwy 30 Mayfield

       SBL 152.1-2-18.5

       Zone: Commercial

The updated survey map was presented to the Planning Board by Mr. Barnowski.  The Planning Baord reviewed the map for the completeness of the requested changes and  requirements from the previously submitted survey.  Upon discussion by the Planning Board members the following motion was made:
MOTION:  Upon motion made by Barney Brower and 2nd by Robert Phillips  the Board accepted the survey map with the requested changes and set a public hearing for October 21, 2009 at 7:00PM.   All in favor (4) Salvione, Vadney, Brower , and Phillips.

CHAIRMENS REPORT

Marilyn Salvione updated the Board on a September 10, 2009  Special Town Board meeting that was held to discuss Zoning  change recommendations, and the Town/ Village Comprehensive Plan.  The Planning Board members were provided with a copy of a letter that the Zoning Board of Appeals sent to the Town Supervisor, Rick Argotsinger with the Zoning Board of  Appeals recommended Zoning change in reference to mobile home(s) and the “replacement” of same under the current provision of the Zoning Law.  The Comprehensive Plan was not discussed since there were no recommendations at this time from the Town Board.
A very lengthy discussion was held on with reference to manufactured home(s) and mobile home(s).  Discussion centered on the issue of changing the wording in the present zoning law from  “new” to “newer”  when a replacement of a mobile home is requested from the Code Enforcement Officer.  The Planning Board therefore provided the following motion for the submission of same to the Town Board:
MOTION:  Upon motion made by John Vadney and 2nd by Barney Brower the wording of a replacement mobile home on a site is to read in the zoning law : 15 years or newer at the time of installation.  All in favor (4) Salvione, Brower, Vadney, and Phillips.

The large animal issue was discussed in length.   The Planning Board took no action at this time to await further discussion and possible recommendations at the next Planning Board meeting scheduled for October 21, 2009.

The next scheduled Planning Board meeting will be October 21, 2009 at 6:30PM. 

MOTION:  Upon motion made by Barney Brower and 2nd by Robert Phillips the meeting was adjourned at 8:00PM.  All in favor (4) Salvione, Vadney, Brower, and Phillips.

Notes respectfully taken by the Clerk Cheryl Gifford

